- MESSAGES

 UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB

BOULDER

 SEPTEMBER 1994

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER

Dear UWC Friends:

Where has all the time gone’ I thoughtI Would i

have all summer long to write and rewrite my first
- greeting to you, but the days have just flashed before
my eyes! [ hope you have had a glorious, fun-filled,
lazy, what-ever-you wanted summer. I for one had a

most unusual experience which taught me a very im-
- portant lesson. You know the old saying: "it's never
too late to learn?" Please allow me to mdulge myself ‘

- After movmg to Boulder in 1986 my two sons

. and husband participated for three years in the Den- _

" ver Post "Ride The Rockies" Bike Tour. For the past

~ four years, they designed their own more grueling four-
day tour with 35 or so other local crazies. This is their

- thing. I wish them a safe trip as I ponder my to do list;
" Item number one: close the door to the kitchen

 The tour 1t1nerary is made months in advance ;

“and money is paid up front for the food, support van,
motel accommodations, etc.. You can imagine the con-
sternation in our family when, two days before depar-
ture, son Andrew announces that he cannot participate
in the last two days of the trip because his summer re-

* search project commands his presence in the lab. "No

refunds,” the tour director says. "No problem," I say

without thinking. "I'll go! I'll ride what I can ride and
flag down the van when I'vehad enough." The arrange-
ments are made. I am to meet the tour Thursday after-
noon in Antonito, Colorado. Andrew will take my
mountain bike out of the car, put in his streamline, light-
as-a-feather touring bike and drive back to Denver the

following morning,.

Thursday a.m. I run to Performance Bike Shop
to buy the required black girdle. Ishall use Andrew's
helmet and gloves. My Visha Sedlack walking shoes
are perfect just in case I want to "walk" a little of the

ride. I'm ready!

Friday a.m. Andrews last minute tip as hes
strappmg my shoes into the pedals, "keep your back -
flat and remember one turn at a time!" What does that
mean, I wonder as I suddenly realize I have started the
62 miles, 2 mountain pass tour to Chama, NM. (The
longest ride I've ever taken was eight leisurely miles
on the Boulder Creek blke path.) :

- You can guess the rest of the story. I fmlshed
day one and, believe it or not, (I still don't), I rode all of
day two, a 100 mile century ride to Taos. After ten and
a half mind numbing hours, I knew exactly what "one .
turn at a time meant”. I also learned what it means to
have the wmd in your favor. :

. The lesson? You can guess that, too. You don't

'know what you are capable of until you try. Had I'not ;

made it, and I was certainly prepared not to, I still
would have the satisfaction of knowing I was still game
to try something new, to challenge myself It was a
real psychological journey! = :

I'would like to ask you\ to take "the trip" thia
year. Become an involved member of the UWC. There

are many facets of our organization which can chal-

lenge you physically and mentally. No, I'm not start-
ing an interest group for biking, but I am inviting you
to participate in one or more of the 23 interest groups,
10 service projects, four lecture /luncheon series. There
is much to enjoy, many intelligent women with whom
to share your ideas and many ways to serve our com-
munity. Your UWC Board and chairpersons are already
working diligently to prepare a stimulating year. Read
all about our activities in our monthly Messages. Im
looking forward to this exciting tour! -

Karen Diamond
UWC President 1994-95



UWC 1994-95 PROGRAM

FALL MEMBERSHIP RECEPTION
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 1994
KOENIG ALUMNI CENTER

WINTER PARTY
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 1994
GLENN MILLER BALLROOM

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 1995
CU MUSIC SCHOOL

SPRING FASHION SHOW
TUESDAY, APRIL 18, 1995
GLENN MILLER BALLROOM

HONORS PROGRAM
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 1995
PRESIDENT'S HOUSE /CU CAMPUS

LECTURE/LUNCHEON SERIES
OCTOBER 11, 1994
NOVEMBER 8, 1994
FEBRUARY, 14, 1995
MARCH 14, 1995

The Lecture/Luncheon Series will be held
in the Aspen Room in the University Memorial
Center from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. on the Tuesdays
listed above. Speakers will be announced and
more information given in the October Messages.

Individual reservations will be $7.50 per
Iuncheon or $30 for the series. Reservations for the
October luncheon are due no later than Friday,
October 7. Mail all reservations (payable to UWC)
to: UWC Treasurer Marilyn Peltzer, 75 Ridge
Road, Boulder 80303.

For more information, call:
Caryl Kassoy, 494-9017

TO DATE, THE FOLLOWING ARE
TIMES AND PLACES FOR INTEREST
GROUP MEETINGS:

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 8 Book Discussion,
Evening meets at 7:45 at the home of Ellen Gille, 1730
Ithaca Drive. The book to be discussed is The Weaker
Vessel by Antonia Fraser, reviewed by Diana Beer.
Any questions, call Diana, 442-0221 or Linda Toomre,
443-3310.

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 16 University Dinner &
Dance Group will be dining at the Boulder Country

Club at 7:00 p.m. and then dancing to the John
Williams Group from 8:00 to 11:00 p.m.. For more
information on reservations and cost of this event,
call Laura McCutchen, 449-9968.

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 19 Handicraft and Sewing
Group meets at 12:30 p.m. at the home of June

Krantz, 35412 Boulder Canyon, 449-4843.

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 27 Book Discussion,
Daytime will meet at 2:00 p.m. at the home of Ethel
Pankove, 2386 Vassar Drive, 494-0670. The book to
be discussed is The Gastronomical Me by M.EK. Fisher.

A special thank you to the 1993-94 Norlin Library
Bookfinders: Cathy Armstrong, Yardley Beers, Miki
Chapin, Jean Clark, Betty Gardner, Anne Goodnow,
Venita Kruse, Barbara Lahey, Grace Lewis, Mary
Lind, Jean Loeffler, Larry Matarrese, Nancy
McCaffrey, Genevra Metcalf, Nancy Rost, Sallie
Ruhnka, Barbara Tamplin, Mary Jean Willis, and Vicki
Winston.

MESSAGES WILL BE PUBLISHED ONCE A MONTH. IF
YOU HAVE SOMETHING YOU WOULD LIKE IN-
CLUDED IN THE NEWSLETTER, PLEASE SEND IT TO:
ICAROL BORN, MESSAGES NEWSLETTER EDITOR, 8223
KINCROSS WAY, BOULDER 80301-4243 OR CALL AT
581-9139 NO LATER THAN THE 15TH OF THE MONTH
PRECEDING THE MONTH OF PUBLICATION.
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INTEREST GROUPS AND SERVICE
PROJECTS

. The Interest Groups and Service Projécts con-
tinue as usual this fall. Interest Groups include the arts,

books, bridge, dance, French, gardening, handicrafts

& sewing, hiking, interior design, international at home

~ lunch, international out to lunch, investments, music,
places of interest, Spamsh tennis, travel wmetastmg,

and wntmg

archives and gift shop, Economics Institute friendship

- families, Meals on Wheels, public schools' vision and

hearing screening, Radio Reading Service of the

Women of the West Museum S

: ; Serv1ce Projects will include the carﬁﬁus. librar-
ies' bookfmders and cookbook projects, Chautauqua

- Rockies, Wardenburg Student Health Center and the S

: Thene wﬂl be sxgn-up sheets for these groups £

tember 13.

: If you have any questmns about Interest_
i Groups, please call either Ellen Gille, 499-3134 or = =~

Marion Ramirez, 443-7216. If you have any questions

- about Service Prolects pIease call Claudme Garby, 499- .

4062.

| — — — —— — ——— — — — | p— | a— — — ta— —

UWC Memebershi‘p Form 1994-95

Name

Address

enclosing a donation of $_~
Please make one check payable to UWC.

I'am é‘uclosing my dues of $15. [ am a (new / rétuming) membcr (circle one) ;

1 am mteresled in hclpmg women through the UWC Scholarship Program and am

This is the name and address of someone I know who might be interested in joining the University Women's Club:

Telephone

Zip Codc

(If you have questions about eligibility for membership, call Membership Chair, Marcia Elwood, 449-2611.

Bring this form and your dues to thé Fall Membership Receptian. or mail them to:

Marcia Elwood, 5412 White Place, Boulder 80303

“and pro;ects at the Fall Membershxp Receptlon on Sep- ‘



UPCOMING EVENTS

SEPTEMBER 13 - ANNUAL FALL MEMBERSHIP RECEPTION

A Fall Membership Luncheon will be held on Tuesday, September 13, 1994, from
11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. at Koenig Alumni Center. There is no charge to members or guests.
This is our opportunity to introduce women who are new to Boulder or who are not yet
UWC members to the great variety of activities of our club. It is also your opportunity to
sign up for the Interest Groups and Service Projects. Make your reservations now by call-
ing either Caryl Kassoy, 494-9017 or Rhoda Nozik, 499-0784.

NOVEMBER 18, WINTER PARTY

Please note the change of address for this event! The date listed in the May, 1994
newsletter has been changed to Friday, November 18, 1994. The theme this year is Gaudy
Night. Look for more information in the October Messages.

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB BULK RATE
OF THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER U.S. Postage
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MESSAGES

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER

" Notes from the President: :

The Fall Membershjp Luncheon was a smash-

ing success and was enjoyed by over 135 women. Spe-
cial thanks to Reba Pope, mother of President Judith

_Albino, for her eloquent greetings from the President;
to Pat Holmberg and Sharon Cundiff for their delight-
ful music; to Caryl Kassoy for her excellent job in plan-
ning this event; and to Ellen Gille and Marion Ramlrez
for orgamzmg the Interest Groups.

: We were honored to introduce Cathy Park, the
wife of CU Boulder's newest chancellor, Roderic Park, -
to those attending the Membership Luncheon. Cathy

is the latest addition to our list of Honorary Co-Presi-

dents of UWC and is a member of the Executive Board. :

BOULDER

OCTOBER 1994

I have a friend whose kitchen looks like the
house described in My Brother’s Keeper. The conver-
sation with her goes like this: "Why haven't you been
to any Club activities?" "Oh, Ididn't know about them.
Ididn't get my Messages.” “Are you sureit's not buried

- in one of those stacks?" I encourage you to peruse our

newsletters as soon as they arrive. We try to keep them

brief and to the point so they won't get added to a pile.

We want you to enjoy all that we have to offer.

; Karen Dxamond
UWC Presmlent 1994-95

- We welcome Cathy and her family to our community

and hope that we provide her with intellectual and
social shmulahon and lastmg fnendshlps i

: _ The UWC Scholarship Fund was established
- in 1982. The scholarships are funded by individual
donations and money raised at our annual Spring Fash-
ion Show and are awarded to women whose educa-

 tion had earlier been interrupted and now wish to com- |

- plete their degrees. It is a pleasure to report that the
UWC was able to award two scholarships in May, 1994.
The first recipient was Inis Clubs, receiving $1,000 and
the second recipient was Andrea Udomcharoensuk,

recelvmg $500.

A reminder to send your dues to Marcia
Elwood. We don't want to miss placing your name in
our directory which will be published soon. The mem-
bership form is printed in this issue for your conve-
nence.

~ TUESDAY, OCTOBER 11, 1994 _
' LECTURE/LUNCHEON

Our first offering for JouL edification will be a panel °
discussion on the topic, "An Inside View of CU". The
moderator will be Richard Harpel, Assistant Vice Presi-
dent for Academic Affairs, President's Office. The panel
will consist of a representative from the: Colorado
Commission for Higher Education, the CU Faculty, the
Colorado State Leglslat"ure and the CU Board of Re-

- gents.

See page 2 for information on location and cost of this
event. Also, please note that your check for reserva-
tions should now be mailed to Caryl Kassoy, not
Marilyn Peltzer (as listed in last month's Messages).



UWC PROGRAM

WINTER PARTY
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 1994
GLENN MILLER BALLROOM

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 1995
CU MUSIC SCHOOL

SPRING FASHION SHOW
TUESDAY, APRIL 18, 1995
GLENN MILLER BALLROOM

HONORS PROGRAM
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 1995
PRESIDENT'S HOUSE /CU CAMPUS

LECTURE/LUNCHEON SERIES

OCTOBER 11, 1994
C.U. PANEL

NOVEMBER 8, 1994
TO BE DETERMINED

FEBRUARY, 14, 1995
PROFESSOR PATRICIA LIMERICK, HISTORY

MARCH 14, 1995
CHANCELLOR RODERIC PARK:

The Lecture/Luncheon Series will be held
in the Aspen Room in the University Memorial
Center from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. on the Tuesdays
listed above.

Individual reservations will be $7.50 per
luncheon or $30 for the series. Reservations for the
October luncheon are due no later than Friday,
October 7. Mail all reservations (payable to UWC)
to:Caryl Kassoy, 2000 Kohler Drive, Boulder 80303.
For any questions, please call Caryl at 494-9017.

MESSAGES WILL BE PUBLISHED ONCE A MONTH. IF YOU HAVE
SOMETHING YOU WOULDLIKE INCLUDED IN THE NEWSLETTER,
PLEASE SEND IT TO: CAROL BORN, MESSAGES NEWSLETTER
EDITOR, 8223 KINCROSS WAY, BOULDER 80301-4243 OR CALL AT
581-9139 NO LATER THAN THE 15TH OF THE MONTH PRECEDING
THE MONTH OF PUBLICATION.

OCTOBER CALENDAR

6 THURSDAY, OCTOBER 6 CU Friends of the
Libraries will be having a benefit at the new Two
Bitts Restaurant, 1155 Canyon Blvd at 6:30 p.m. There
will be four gourmet courses with Napa Valley
wines. Tickets are $45 and -are available at the
Boulder Book Store and Liquor Mart. Call 492-8275
with any questions.

7 FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7 CU Friends of the
Libraries will have the 4th Annual Wine Tasting and
Silent Auction from 6:30-9:30 p.m. at the Glenn Miller
Ballroom, UMC. Reservations must be made by
October 1; tickets are $20 and are available at the
Boulder Book Store and Liquor Mart. Call 492-8275
with any questions. (Please note: tickets for both
these events may be purchased for $50.)

13 THURSDAY, OCTOBER 13 The Art Forum
group will be attending the "Artists in America"
exhibit at the Colorado History Museum. The group
will meet for carpooling at 9:15 a.m. in the parking
Iot south of North Face in the Table Mesa Shopping
Center. For lunch reservations, please call Boyce
Sher, 449-9092, by Monday, October 10.

27  THURSDAY, OCTOBER 27 International
Out-to-Lunch Bunch meets at 12:30 p.m. at a restau-
rant to be determined. For more information on this
event, please call Pat Roll, 492-3105 (days) or Marcia
Elwood, 492-7720 (days).

27  THURSDAY, OCTOBER 27 Places of Interest
will be attending the “Treasures from an African
Kingdom" exhibit at the Denver Art Museum. The
group will meet for carpooling in front of Tuesday
Morning, Meadows Shopping Center at 11:45 a.m.
The fee is $3. Please call Betty Culp, 452-5394 or
Mary Stein, 443-6211, if you plan on attending.

The International at Home Lunch #2 group is now
being formed. This group needs new members!
Please call Marcia Elwood, 449-2611 (nights) for more
information.

On November 10, Places of Interest will be shopping
the Junior League Holiday Mart at the Colorado
Convention Center. There is an admission charge
and lunch is available at the Center. Meet for
carpooling at Tuesday Morning, Meadows Shopping
Center at 10:00 a.m. Please call Betty Culp, 452-5394
or Mary Stein, 443-6211, if you plan on attending.

&



' UWC INTEREST GROUPS

Interest Groups CO—Chairpérsons '

. Art Forum :
Daytime Book Discussion

Et}ening Book Discuésion

Daytime Bridge

. Evening Bridgé #1
Evening Bridge #2

Culture Vultures
Dance Group

French Conversation :
- Garden Club - ;
Handicraft and Sewing
Hiking

~ Interior Design 7 el
International At Home Lunch #1

International At Home Lunch #2
International Out To Lunch Bunch

1 n'vestments
Music

Places of Interest

Spanish

Tea and Travel Tales
Tennis

Writing and Authorship

Ellen Gille, 499-3134

Marion Ramirez, 443-7216

Boyce Sher, 449-9092

Ethel Pankove, 494-0670

Diana Beer, 442-0221
Linda Toomre, 443-3310
Sara Burnett, 447-2201
Maurie Kralle, 443-7701

Betty Gardner, 499-2830 (closed) EUE
Betty Gardner, 499-2830 (couples and /or singles)

' Rosemary McBride, 494-9765
. Laura McCutchen, 449-9968

Carol Kent, 443-2207

- Donna Meckley, 449-1400

Toni Smokler, 440-4877

- Carol Born, 581-9139

June Krantz, 449-4843
Martha Jones, 499-0788

Rachel Homer, 443-3229 .
Marcia. Elwood, 449-2611 (closed) -

~ Marcia Elwood, 449-2611 (nev&)

Pat Roll, 492-3105
Sue Jordan, 442-5511

Sue Petersen, 443-6657
Corinne Effinger, 494-7617

Betty Culp, 452-5394

. Mary Stein, 443-6211

Robin Warner, 541-0914

‘Rheba Pope, 494-3879

Pat Baird, 440-3574

Barbra Cohn, 447-8300




UWC SERVICE PROJECTS
Projects Chair, Claudine Garby, 499-4062

BOOKFINDERS, CAMPUS LIBRARIES

Volunteers are needed to help students find books and to assist in the Reference Department for two hour
stints per week. New volunteers will be trained by experienced workers.

Contacts: Anne Goodnow, 447-0074 or Nancy McCaffrey, 442-1252.

CHAUTAUQUA ARCHIVES AND GIFT SHOP

This is a new project designed to assist in the archives at Chautauqua Park and to provide opportunities to
work in the Gift Shop, which opened this summer. Sales will benefit the Chautauqua Association.
Contact: Eloise Pelton, 444-8085.

COOK BOOK

This fundraiser provides financial assistance to the University Libraries. Volunteers are needed for general
clerical work in promoting and marketing.

Contact: Sheryl Kuempel, 494-6370 (H) or 492-8275 (W).

ECONOMICS INSTITUTE FRIENDSHIP FAMILIES

This is a volunteer organization that provides friendship contacts between international students at the
Economics Institute and interested Boulder residents. Although students do not live with their host famulies,
they share activities such as hikes, picnics, holiday dinners, etc. It is an opportunity for students and hosts
alike to learn about each others' cultures.

Contacts: Sarah Lee, 442-5361 or Margaret Ruether, 530-1648 or Economics Institute Friendship

Families, 492-6521.

MEALS ON WHEELS

This national organization takes meals to people unable to cook for themselves. Volunteers are needed to
bake cookies once a month. The cookies are to be delivered to the kitchen of the Senior Center at 8th and
Arapahoe before 10:30 a.m. on the last Wednesday of the month.

Contact: Diane Briggle, 441-3908.

PUBLIC SCHOOLS' VISION AND HEARING SCREENING
The Department of Health needs volunteers to work in the schools to help with vision and hearing screening.
Contact: Virginia Lundell, 443-2664.

RADIO READING SERVICE OF THE ROCKIES

A private nonprofit corporation established in 1990, this is a closed circuit reading and information service
for Colorado's blind, visually impaired, and print-handicapped who cannot effectively read newspapers and
other printed documents (e.g., someone who cannot see to read print or someone who might be unable to
hold a newspaper and turn the pages). Volunteers tape various printed materials for broadcasting on KRMH,
Channel Six's SAP frequency. The audio portions are also available on Cable TV, Channel 54. Volunteer
readers of newspapers and periodicals provide all of RRSR's programming.

Contact: David Dawson, 786-7777.

WARDENBURG STUDENT HEALTH CENTER

Volunteers will work in the Women's Health Care Center and in the Community Health Office. They answer
phones, work at the reception desk, and generally help students.

Contact: Betty McCorkle, 492-5101.

WOMEN OF THE WEST MUSEUM

All kinds of help is needed with founding a new museum. This is an exciting opportunity to be a founder!
Contributions may be sent to the Museum of the West, 250 Bristlecone, Boulder, 80304.

Contact: Museum Office, 443-2946.
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: UWC EXECUTIVE BOARD 1995 96 )

 PRESIDENT-ELECT.... : .CARYL KASSOY

B SECRETARY—ELECT....... - JOAN LEE MIKULAS ;
Y = TREASURER:ELEGT. . s v nss ROSA CYRUS-GOETZ

: McCutchen 449-9968.

UNIVERSITY DAN CE CLUB

: En;oy dinner and ballroom dancmg with the Univer-

sity Dance club at the lovely Boulder Country Club. |
Membership is $45 per couple for the four evenings.
Guests are always welcome for $15 per couple per

“dance, plus the cost of the meal. Dinner is served at
- 7:00 p.m. by the Boulder Country Club, with your

choice of two entrees for $40 per couple, including tax -
and tip. Dancing is from 8:00-11:00 p.m. The sched-

- uled dates at this time, are:

Feb 3, 1995, music by the Earl Lund group

Apr 28, 1995, music by The Naturals

Reservat:ons are, reqmred please call Laura

— — — —— — — — p— — — — — — — — o— —
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UWC Memebership Form 1994-95

Name

Address

enclosing a donation of § :
Please make one check payable to UWC.

: Iam enclosing my dues of $15. Iam a (hew/ reruming) member. (circle one)

I am mterested in helping women through the UWC Scholarshtp Program and am

This is the name and address of someone I know who might be interested in joining the University Women's Club:

Telephone

Zip Code

(If you have questions about eligibility for membership, call Membership Chair, Marcia Elwood, 449-2611.

If 3ou have not paid your dues, please send them to Marcia Elwood by October 15. If your dues are not received by that
time, your name will not be in the membership book. Please mail this form and your check to:

Marcia Elwood, 5412 White Place, Boulder 80303



Winter Party '94 - GAUDY NIGHT - Friday, November 18, 1994
“The worst sin - perhaps the only sin - passion can commit, is to be joyless."

Dorothy L. Sayers, Gaudy Night

Imagine that for just one evening our world of academe is far from the foothills of the Rocky Mountaims. It's 1935, and
we 're gathered for an evening of camaraderie, music, fine food, and drinks in the Senior Common Room of the fictional
Shrewsbury College at Oxford University. Lord Peter Wimsey and Harriet Vane are here too, of course - just in case
anything strange or mysterious happens!

Writer Dorothy L. Sayers drew on her own experiences as a student in Oxford’s first female college, Sommerville, to
create Gaudy Night, her masterpiece of classic British mystery. If you are a Sayers fan, then you are most certainly a fan
of Lord Peter and Harriet, who with brains, wit and style are able to fathom solutions to the puzzles of many of Sayers’
wonderful tales. They will join us for a very British dinner (can you solve the mystery of who the impersonators will
be?), the dance music of the John Williams Orchestra, English desserts and, of course, the concluding fine port and
sherry.

Note! Dinner 1s a new option this year. You may come at 7:00 p.m. for dinner or may choose instead to come for music
and dessert only - from 8:00 p.m. to midnight. Invitations, with all the necessary details, will be in the mail by mid-
October.

We are truly grateful to our campus administrators for their support of this UWC event. They want us to enjoy it, so
make our very own wenderful party a part of your November plans! Questions? Call Eloise Pelton, 444-8085.
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* . UNIVERSITY WOMEN'SCLUB

MESSAGES

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER

: Notes frorﬁ the Pr_esic_ieﬁt:’ :
g 7 Our annual Lecture Luncheon Sén'eé foﬁnded
" five years ago by then President Marilee de Goede had

- a successful start on October 11th. The lunches just - - :
keep getting better and better and if you see me on the - -

- bike path, you'll know why! Many thanks yet again to

. Caryl Kassoy for her great efforts in organizing the dis- .
. tinguished panelists: Gordon Sandford representing
“the CU faculty, Christine Johnson from the Colorado

Commission for Higher Education, State Representa-

- tive Norma Anderson, Regent Kathy Arnold and mod-

erator Richard Harpel, Assistant Vice President for Aca-
_ demic Affairs. The panel discussion on the topic, "An

Inside View of CU" was certainly stimulating and in-
~ formative. Our next guest for the November 8th Lec-
ture Luncheon will be Ceal Barry, Head Coach of

~ Women's Basketball. May I encourage you to come a-

few minutes before 11:30 so that we may enjoy an un-
hurried lunch and give adequate time to the speaker?
Detalls of this event can be found in this issue.

: A commlttee compnsed of Rhoda Nozﬂc
Claudine Garby and myself, met to review the UWC

Constitution and By-Laws and made a report and rec- -

ommendations to the Executive Board at the October
meeting. The revisions as approved by the Board shall
be presented to the membership in November for their
review. In order to save on postage, the documents
will be given to the various interest groups for further
- distribution. The membership will then vote on these
revisions at the last Lecture Luncheon on March 14. If
the proposed changes are accepted by a two-thirds vote

of the members present, said changes will be incorpo-

rated into the Constitution and By-Laws in May.
Should you have any concerns or ques'aons pleasegive
me a call. .

BOULDER

e e NOVEMBERI994 :

On a much hghter note: Eloise Pelton and her

comnuttee are "out doing" themselves in planning the =
Winter Party and we are in store for a truly lovely
evening November 18! Can you imagine the surprises

Eloise is dreaming up? Check for details on this page

and put your reservations in the mail. CU at the Gaudy

% "\ Karen Diamo:hd SR
- . UWC President, 1994-95
GAUDY NIGHT
_@u Wimter Party Gmudy
Nig h A us Frwl@y. Movember_:
ﬂB Seas i
$27.S@ per péﬂson‘isuthe
far dinner, dancing, ‘and .des- '
‘sert. Binner is served at 7:08
p.m. in the Aspen Rooms. Reis -1
ervat1ons are due November.l.
$15 per person Is-the cost Foh :
dancing and dessert. The fes-.
‘tivities commence at 8:0@ p.m.
in. the Glenn Millter Bagllroom.
Reservattons are due November
120 : : : ;
Moil: vour. reservottons to:
Rl eine G L e o B
173@ Ithoaca Drtve.
Boulder g§a3sal
Call Eloise Pelton, 444-8085,
far more 'informatian.., :
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TREASURER-ELECT .........cc. cosvivees ROSA CYRUS-GOETZ

The Lecture/Luncheon Series will be held
in the Aspen Room in the University Memorial Cen-
ter from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on the Tuesdays listed
‘rlbove.

Individual reservations are $7.50. Reserva-
Hons for the November luncheon are due no later
than Friday, November 4. Mail all reservations (pay-
hble to UWC) to: Caryl Kassoy, 2000 Kohler Drive,
Boulder 80303. For any questions, please call Caryl
ht 494-9017.

To accommodate our members busy sched-
1les, the luncheon will be served promptly at 11:30.
Dur lecture speaker will talk between 12:15 and 1:00
p.m.

From our Archives
In the 1972-73 term of President Joan Knaub, the Fac-
ulty Women's Club decided to change its name to the
University Women's Club.

MESSAGES WILL BE PUBLISHED ONCE A MONTH. IF YOU
HAVE SOMETHING YOU WOULD LIKE INCLUDED IN THE
NEWSLETTER, PLEASE SEND IT TO: CAROL BORN, MESSAGES
NEWSLETTER EDITOR, 8223 KINCROSS WAY, BOULDER 80301-
4243 OR CALL AT 581-9139 NO LATER THAN THE 15TH OF THE
MONTH PRECEDING THE MONTH OF PUBLICATION.

More information can be found on the UWC in our
yearbook. Call Marilee de Goede, 449-1055, to place
your order. The price is a reasonable $8. Yearbooks are
also on sale at the Lecture Luncheon series and at the
Winter Party.



NOVEMBER CALENDAR
Art Forun'; &

On Thursday, November 10, at 10:30 a.m., we will meet
at the studio of Lillian Kennedy. We will view three
commissioned works in progress, including a garden,
a view of Provence, and a seascape. There will also be

numerous noncommissioned works of Colorado land-

" scapes. Directions: go north on Broadway to Linden,
turn right, on 16th turn left, on Lombardy turn right -
. the address is 1780 Lombardy. The studio entrance is
in the back of the house. Call Boyce Sher at 449-9092
for lunch reservations by Nowv. 8. e :

Book Discussion, Daytime

On Tuesday, November 29, The Lonely Passion of
Judith Hearne by Bryan Moore, will be discussed. Bar-

bara Klemme is the hostess; her address is 2090

- Hillsdale Circle, Boulder; phone is 499-6089. The group
will meet from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m.

Book Discussion, Evening

. On Thursday, November 10,- the group will discuss
[ournal of Solitude by May Sarton. Meeting time is

7:45 p.m. at the home of Caryl Kassoy,

2000 Kohler,
~ Boulder; phone is 494-9017. i Pe EATATH :

* Places of Interest

On Thursday, November 10, we will be attending the
Junior League Holiday Mart at the Colorado Conven-
tion Center. There is an admission charge and lunch is
available at the Center. Meet for carpooling at Tues-
day Morning, Meadows Shopping Center at 10:00 a.m.
Please call Betty Culp, 452-5394 or Mary Stein, 443-6211,
if you plan on attending.

Tea and Travel Tales

~ On Tuesday, November 29, Edith Dell' Apa will present
"Travels with Edith". The program will commence at
1:30 p.m. at the home of Roslyn Pfaff, 3190 Lane Court,
Boulder, phone is 499-4060. -

HOSPITALITY NETWQRK

Volunteers are needed to help at the Winter Party, -
Gaudy Night, and other UWC functions during this -
year. You will be greeting guests, handling ticket check-
in, giving information or doing table-set. The jobs won't
require much time, but are important. e

Please call Brenda Geers, Hospitality Network, 939-
8636, for more information. el

UWC SCHOLARSHIP

Our scholarship coordinator, Mame Irwin, is looking
forward to the wonderful task of awarding the UWC
scholarships. As you know, our primary fund-raiser
is the Spring Fashion Show. However, this is not the
only opportunity to raise funds for our scholarships.

Donations can be made to our scholarship fund atany

time!! This is an on-going project and is our chance to
assist other women as they navigate toward their edu-

" cational goals. Donations can be proffered at any of

our functions, from the Lecture Luncheon Series to the

* Lyric Music Program. Or simply mail a check to our
treasurer, Marilyn Peltzer, 75 Ridge Road, Boulder

80303. . _

. HAPPY
THANKSGIVING




LECTURE LUNCHEON SERIES

NOVEMBER 8

COACH CEAL BARRY
WOMEN'S BASKETBALL
11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Coach Barry , the winningest coach in CU women's basketball history, has taken the Colorado Women's Basket-
ball program into the national spotlight over her 11 year tenure in Boulder. For the seventh-straight season, the
team has finished in the top three of the conference, ending the regular season at the top spot for the second-
straight season with a 12-2 outing. Colorado advanced to the NCAA tournament for the fifth time under Barry's
tutelage, returning to the Sweet 16 for the second consecutive year.

Her 1994 accomplishments, including a school record Number 7 national ranking, were recognized on the na-
tional level when she was named National Coach of the Year by the United States Basketball Writers Association
and by Basketball America. These honors complemented her third Big Eight Coach of the Year award.

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB BULK RATE
OF THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER | GED i
5412 WHITE PLACE AD
BOULDER, CO 80303-1227 Boulder, CO 80302
Permit No. 115




- MESSAGES

DECEMBER 1994

- UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB

BOULDER

THE UNIV'ERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER

Notes from the President:

There are many members of UWC who work endlessly and tirelessly in order to make our organization
- and its special events run so successfully . . . their commitment is unfailing. I feel it is important to cite their
names in Messages, not because they ask for thanks, but because I want these women to know how much their
efforts are appreciated. The list is continuous so forgwe meifl madvertently omit someone here. I'll makeitup .

in the next Messages.

Kudos and special thanks to:
Marcia Elwood for collecting dues, compllmg membership records, generahng Iabels for every mail-

- ing, publishing our directory and fine tuning computer programs that assist her in these tasks. =~ .
Carol Born, who on the 15th of every month, starts the process of compihng info, editing and pubhsh— i

- ing Messages.
Nanwei Su, who as Mailing Chair spends more time at the post office than a mail truck and countsr ;

labels at night instead of sheep.
President-Elect Caryl Kassoy, who plans the Membership Luncheon, the Honors Tea and the Lecture
Luncheon Series. Thank you to all 38 of you who ventured out on that snowy November 8th to partake in the -

Thanksgiving feast and enjoy the relevant words of Coach Ceal Barry.
Brenda Geers, who as Hospitality Chair is forever behind the scenes coordmaung the smallest detalls :

of each event as though it were going to take place in her own home. :

- Floise Pelton and her committee: JoAnn Crandall, Marilee de Goede, Edith Dell'Apa, Brenda Geers,
Ellen Gille, Ann Hayes, June Krantz and Mary Littman for the wonderful Winter Party. There were 150 reser-
vations for this event, our largest gathering yet. The dinner was almost sold out which told us quite clearly this
was an affair waiting to happen. What a grand idea, Eloise! Thank you to member Deborah Taylor and her
husband, John, who were such good sports as Harriet Vane and Lord Peter Wimsey, the heroine and hero in
~ Gaudy Night. A special thanks, too, to our many friends in the University and Boulder community who gave
- generously either with time or money to make the Winter Party a great success: to J.C. Ancell, Assistant Director
_ of UMC, who has always been a great supporter of our activities; to Gerri Walters of UMC Catering; to Michael

Nash, Technical Director of CU Lyric Theatre; to Chancellor Roderic Park and Vice-Chancellor Bruce Ekstrand
for their financial support; to the Boulder Museum of History; and to Tim and Enid Schantz of the Rue Morgue
Mystery Bookshop.

. On October 27th, 19 of the 41 new UWC members attended a Newcomers Tea at my home and I think
everyone had a lovely time! On behalf of the entire membership, I send greetings to all new members and invite
you to become an active participant in our organization. We are trying to determine if there is a desire to starta
Newcomers Interest Group with meetings perhaps two or three times a year. If you have such an interest, please

call me at 939-8656 (leave a message should I not be home).
Best wishes to you and your families for a Happy and Healthy Holiday Season.

Karen Diamond
UWC President 1994-95



UWC PROGRAM

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 1995
CU MUSIC SCHOOL

SPRING FASHION SHOW
TUESDAY, APRIL 18, 1995
GLENN MILLER BALLROOM

HONORS PROGRAM
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 1995
PRESIDENT'S HOUSE/CU CAMPUS

LECTURE/LUNCHEON SERIES

FEBRUARY 14, 1995
PROFESSOR PATRICIA LIMERICK, HISTORY

MARCH 14, 1995
CHANCELLOR RODERIC PARK

The Lecture/Luncheon Series will be held|
in the Aspen Room in the University Memorial Cen-
ter from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on the Tuesdays listed
above.

Individual reservations are $7.50. Mail all
reservations (payable to UWC) to: Caryl Kassoy, 2000
Kohler Drive, Boulder 80303. For any questions,
please call Caryl at 494-9017.

To accommodate our members busy sched-
ules, the luncheon will be served promptly at 11:30.
Our lecture speaker will talk between 12:15 and 1:00
p.m.

MESSAGES WILL BE PUBLISHED ONCE A MONTH. [F YOU
HAVE SOMETHING YOU WOULD LIKE INCLUDED IN THE
NEWSLETTER, PLEASE SEND IT TO: CAROL BORN, MESSAGES
NEWSLETTER EDITOR, 8223 KINCROSS WAY, BOULDER 80301-
4243 OR CALL AT 581-9139 NO LATER THAN THE 15TH OF THE
MONTH PRECEDING THE MONTH OF PUBLICATION.
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DECEMBER CALENDAR

~ Art Forum

On Thursday, December 8, we will be visiting the home
of Marle Addison to view his collection of modern art.
Mr. Addison, who is on the board of the Denver Art

Museum, will talk ab out the various styles and artists

represented. Meet at 10:15 a.m. at the home of Libby
Kohnen, 751 10th street (half block north of Baseline)
to carpool to Mr. Addison's home. Lunch will follow
at Rudi's. Call Boyce Sher, 449-9092, by Tuesday, De-
cember 6, for lunch reservations.

: Book Discussion, Daytime :
No meeting in December.

' Book Discussion, Evening
~ On Thursday, December 8, the group will discuss Hav-
- ing Qur Say by the Delaney sisters. The meeting time
is 7:45 at the home of Barbara Klemme, 2090 Hillsdale
Circle; phone is 499-6089. :

Hiking ;

On Friday, December 2, we will begin meeting at the
. Meadows Shopping Center parking lot, on the eastern
edge where the old phone books are being collected.

We will still meet at 9:00 a.m. Please call Martha Jones,

© 499-0788, if there are any questions.

_ International Qut-To-Lunch Bunch

No meet—in'g in December.

Walking Group, Easy =

- This group meets every Monday at 10:00 a.m. at Viele
Lake on Gillaspie Drive at the parking lot nearest
Endicott Drive. Call Gertie Phelps, 499-1718, for ques-

tions.

' UWC DIRECTORY

If your name was not printed in the UWC Directory, it
means that you did not pay your dues prior to the Oc-
tober 15th deadline. It is never too late to join and

* Messages will have an ongoing column with names of

new or rejoining members. Dues paid prior to May 143
1995, wﬂl be cons1dered dues for 1994-95. :

NEW INTEREST GROUP

The Easy Walking Group meets every Monday at 10:00
a.m. at Viele Lake on Gillaspie Drive at the parking lot
nearest Endicott Drive. For more mformatlon, call

Gertie Phelps, 499-1718.

.WOMEN'S STUDIES COTTAGE #1

LUNCHEON

: Here is an opportunity for you to hear about
the Women's Studies Cottage #1 on campus! Learn
more about our special service project from Anne Marie -
Kemp, CU Foundation Development Officer; Jane
Butcher, Chair of the Cottage Renovation; and Diane
Greenlee, Co-Chair of the Cottage Renovation.

The renovation projectand future programs of
Women's Studies are very exciting and the UWC can
have a great deal of mput with ideas from our mem-
bership. - _
Join in at lunch on Tuesday, January 10, 1995,
at 11:30 a.m. in the Aspen Room at the UMC. The lunch
is $7.50 and reservations should be made by January 6.
Mail all reservations (payable to UWC) to: Caryl
Kassoy, 2000 Kohler Drive, Boulder 80303. For any
questions, please call Caryl at 494-9017. If you cannot
attend this event, but are interested in the project, please
make sure to inform any board member.

This is a separate luncheon from our Lecture

Luncheon Series.




The '94-'95 year books have been mailed. Please check your name and address to verify that we have correct informa-

tion. If you need to make cormrections call Marcia Eiwood - 492-7720 and leave message.

Goldman, Helen 2275 Bluebell, Boulder, CO, 80302
lorio, Silvia P.O. Box 1144, Nederland, CO, 80466
Johnson, Claranne 1400 Mariposa Ave., Bouider, CO, 80302

Rosenberger, Deborah 5525 Racquet Lane, Boulder, CO, 80303

Stauffer, Josephine 1325 C Bear Mtn. Drive, Boulder, CO, 80303
Steiner, Barbara 838 13th Street, Boulder, CO, 80302
UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB

OF THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER
5412 WHITE PLACE
BOULDER, CO 80303-1227

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

443-4953

258-0589

443-3216

499-3223

499-4257

447-9425
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U.S. Postage
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Boulder, CO 80302
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MESSAGES

" UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB JANUARY 1995

BOULDER

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER .

Notes from the President:

HAPPY NEW YEAR!

The UWC promises an enjoyable and enlightening year starting with a special luncheon meeting on

January 10th in the Aspen Room at the UMC to learn about the enovation of Cottage #1. We have invited Anne

. Marie Kemp, CU Foundation Development Officer; Diane Greenlee, Co-chair of the Cottage Renovation and
Carroll Bowman, CU Foundation Major Gifts Officer to speak to us about this important service pmoject and
discuss how our involvement can benefit the enovation and eventually benefit UWC. May I encourage our

membership to attend? Please look for details inside thisMessages.

A Rosa Cyrus—Goetz has re51gned her position as Treasurer-Elect for 1995-96. Ellen Gllle has accepted the
nomination to be Treasurer-Elect for this term. A vote by our membership is required at our next general meet-
ing which will be on January 10th. Add1t1onal nominations will be accepted from the floor. _

: UWC has a date with Professor Dennis Jackson and the wo‘nderful CU Lyric Music students on Febru-
. ary 3rd for an evening of song. This is the fourth year that Edith Dell'Apa has chaied this lovely event. Admis-
- sion is free and light refreshments will be served Please look for details uisldeMessages and contact Edithif you

will help with refreshments or serving.

Don't forget to make your reservations by February 3rd for our nex t Lecture/ Luncheon Professor
Patricia Limerick of the History Department will speak to us onFebruary 14th.

'~ The revised UWC Constitution and By-Laws have been given to the Inteest Group chairs for distribu-
tion in January. You may also receive your copy at the luncheon on January 10th or the music pogram on
February 3rd. The membership will vote on the evisions at the last Lecture/Luncheon on Marh 14th. If the
proposed changes are accepted by a two-thirds vote of the members present, said changes will be incorporated
into the Constitution and By-Laws in May Should you have any concerns or questions, please give me a call.

I'm looking forward to being with you at our various events.

Karen Diamond
UWC President 1994-95

PS. Special thanks to June Krantz for the fantastic banners she single-handedly made for the "Gaudy
Night" Winter Party. They really added greatly to the ambiance of the Balloom.

Our next newsletter will be a combined issue for
the months of February and March. The deadline
for this issue will be January 15, so plan ahead for
any March announcements.




UWC PROGRAM

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 1995
CU MUSIC SCHOOL

SPRING FASHION SHOW
TUESDAY, APRIL 18, 1995
GLENN MILLER BALLROOM

HONORS PROGRAM
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 1995
PRESIDENT'S HOUSE /CU CAMPUS

LECTURE/LUNCHEON SERIES

FEBRUARY 14, 1995
PROFESSOR PATRICIA LIMERICK, HISTORY

MARCH 14, 1995
CHANCELLOR RODERIC PARK

The Lecture/Luncheon Series will be held
in the Aspen Room in the University Memorial Cen
ter from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on the Tuesdays listed
above.

Individual reservations are $7.50. Mail all
reservations (payable to UWC) to: Caryl Kassoy, 2000
Kohler Drive, Boulder 80303. For any questions
please call Caryl at 494-9017.

To accommodate our members' busy sched-
ules, the luncheon will be served promptly at 11:30.
Our lecture speaker will talk between 12:15 and 1:00
p.m.

MESSAGES WILL BE PUBLISHED ONCE A MONTH. IF YOU
HAVE SOMETHING YOU WOULD LIKE INCLUDED IN THE
NEWSLETTER, PLEASE SEND IT TO: CAROL BORN, MESSAGES
NEWSLETTER EDITOR, 8223 KINCROSS WAY, BOULDER 80301-
4243 OR CALL AT 581-9139 NO LATER THAN THE 15TH OF THE
MONTH PRECEDING THE MONTH OF PUBLICA TION.
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WOMEN'S STUDIES COTTAGE #1
LUNCHEON

Here is an opportunity for you to hear about the
Women's Studies Cottage #1 on campus! Learn
more about our special service project from Anne
Marie Kemp, CU Foundation Development Officer;
Carroll Bowman, CU Foundation Major Gifts Of-
ficer; and Diane Greenlee, Co-Chair of the Cottage
Renovation. The renovation project and future pro-
grams of Women's Studies are very exciting and the
UWC can have a great deal of input with ideas from
our membership.

Join in at lunch on Tuesday, January 10, 1995, at 11:30
a.m. in the Aspen Room at the UMC. The lunch is
$7.50 and reservations should be made by January
6. Mail all reservations (payable to UWC) to:
Marilyn Peltzer, 75 Ridge Road, Boulder 80303.
For any questions, please call Marilyn, 499-1454. If
you cannot attend this event, but are interested in
the project, please make sure to inform any board
member. This is a separate luncheon from our Lec-
ture Luncheon Series.



MESSAGES
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UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB

THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER

Notes from the President:

I was most pleased with the attendance at
the January 10th Women's Cottage #1 luncheon
at the UMC. Please read Beverly Irons’ compre-
hensive review in this Messages. The UWC Board
will be discussing, in the month to come, our par-
ticipation. We welcome your comments.

The Nominating Committee is develop-
ing a slate of officers for 1996-97. The committee
members are Marcia Elwood, Chair, Claudine
Garby, Marilyn Peltzer, Pat Roll, and Beverly
Evans. Election of officers this year will be held
at our March 14 luncheon, where nominations
may be made from the floor.

Nominations are now being accepted for
the UWC Honors Award. The award recognizes
individual women who are good role models and
exercise great initiative in their jobs, and, who, by
the very nature of their exceptional accomplish-
ments, bring honor to all women and the Univer-
sity. Nominations are invited from such diverse
groups as the faculty, staff, students, alumni, and
UWC members. The nomination deadline is
March 6th. Award winners will be feted at a tea
held at the CU President's home on May 2, 1995.
To make a nomination or request further informa-
tion, call members of the Honors Tea Committee: ]
Caryl Kassoy, 494-9017, Chair, Brenda Geers, 939- f
8636, Beverly Irons, 449-6560, Claudine Garby, 499]'

4062 or Karen Diamond, 939-8656. /'\
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FEBRUARY/MARCH 1995

BOULDER

BIA - Boulder in Action! Keep our Spring
Fashion Show theme in mind. Plans for the show,
co-chaired by Joan Lee Mikulas and Rosa Cyrus-
Goetz, are well under way. The date (which will
not be changed), Tuesday, April 18th, is rapidly
approaching. Details and invitations will be forth-
coming, but in the meantime, mark your calen-
dars. We are excited about this event, the pur-
pose of which is to raise money for scholarships
for women. Participating stores will be Banana
Republic, Gart Brothers, Jila, ]J. J. Wells, Robert
Schmidt, and Zippity-Do-Da.

Karen Diamond
UWC President, 1994-95

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 1995
LECTURE/LUNCHEON

Professor Patricia Limerick, History De-
partment, will be the next speaker in our Lecture/
Luncheon Series. Her talk will be "Using the West-
ern American Past to Understand the Present".

Cost for this luncheon is $7.50 and reser-
vations are due no later than Friday, February 10.
Please note that for this luncheon, reservations
should be mailed to Marilyn Peltzer, rather than
Caryl Kassoy. Marilyn's address is: 75 Ridge
Road, Boulder 80303. Her phone is 499-1454.




UWC PROGRAM

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 1995
CU MUSIC SCHOOL

SPRING FASHION SHOW
TUESDAY, APRIL 18, 1995
GLENN MILLER BALLROOM

HONORS PROGRAM
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 1995
PRESIDENT'S HOUSE /CU CAMPUS

LECTURE/LUNCHEON SERIES

FEBRUARY 14, 1995
PROFESSOR PATRICIA LIMERICK, HISTORY
"USING THE WESTERN AMERICAN PAST
TO UNDERSTAND THE PRESENT"

MARCH 14, 1995
CHANCELLOR RODERIC PARK

The Lecture/Luncheon Series will be
held in the Aspen Room in the University Me-
morial Center from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on
the Tuesdays listed above.

Individual reservations are $7.50. Res-
ervations for the February luncheon are due no
later than Friday, February 10th. Mail Febru-
ary reservations (payable to UWC) to: Marilyn
Peltzer, 75 Ridge Road, Boulder 80303. For any
questions, please call Marilyn at 499-1454.

To accommodate our members' busy
schedules, the luncheon will be served promptly
at 11:30. Our lecture speaker will talk between

12:15 and 1:00 p.m.

MESSAGES WILL BE PUBLISHED ONCE A MONTH. IF YOU HAVE
SOMETHING YOU WOULD LIKEINCLUDED IN THE NEWSLETTER,
PLEASE SEND IT TO: CAROL BORN, MESSAGES NEWSLETTER
EDITOR, 8223 KINCROSS WAY, BOULDER 80301-4243 OR CALL AT
581-9139 NO LATER THAN THE 15TH OF THE MONTH PRECEDING
THE MONTH OF PUBLICATION.

UWC SCHOLARSHIP

One of the recipients of our scholarships, Andrea
Udomcharoensuk, has written us this letter to in-
form us of her progress.

Dear Members of the UWC:

I hope you all enjoyed the Christmas holidays and are
ready for a great new year. I1am happy to report to the
club that my fall semester grades are in and that I am
continuing to maintain a 3.8 GPA. [ had a busy, but
productive semester and anticipate an even busier one
this spring while I complete my student teaching. |
am teaching at Aurora-7 in Bouldet, in a second grade
class. After being certified this coming May, I will
continue on a Masters in Literacy which I began work-
ing on this fall.

I would like to thank the University Women's Club
again for your generous support of my educational
endeavors. Your scholarship has been of tremendous
help to me. Best wishes to you all in 1995.

Sincerely,
Andrea Udomcharoensuk

In our next newsletter, we will hear about the other
scholarship recipient, Inis Clubs. Our primary
fund-raiser for our scholarships is the Spring Fash-
ion Show. However, donations can be made at
any time, either at the Lecture/Luncheon Series
or by mailing a check to our treasurer, Marilyn
Peltzer, 75 Ridge Road, Boulder 80303.
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This newsletter is a combined issue for February
and March. Our next issue will be for the month
of April; the deadline is March 15.

FROM OUR ARCHIVES

The first UWC Spring Fashion Show was held on
March 28, 1957. It was the brainchild of Ann
Federici Martin who was the Program Chair that
year. There were ten models and Neusteters de-
partment store provided the fashions.

More information can be found about the UWC
in our yearbook. Call Marilee de Goede, 449-1055,
to place your order. The price is $8. Yearbooks
are also on sale at the Lecture/Luncheon Series.

s

On Thursday, March 9, we will be driving up to
Loveland to tour a foundry, a local sculptor’s stu-
dio, the Loveland Museum, and then have lunch.
Meet at the north end of the K-Mart parking lot
to carpool at 9:00 a.m. (note the time!). Call Boyce
Sher, 449-9092, for lunch reservations.

MARCH CALENDAR

Art Forum

Book Discussion, Evening

On Thursday, March 9, we will be discussing Kill-
ers of the Dream, by Lillian Smith. Meet at 7:45
p.m., at the home of Debbie Taylor, 3290 Heidel-
berg Drive. Her phone number is 499-9371.

International Qut-To-Lunch Bunch

The March luncheon will be held on Thursday,
March 23. Jerre Lloyd and Ruth Warkentin are
the hostesses. For further information, please call
Pat Roll, 492-3105.

UNIVERSITY DANCE CLUB

Enjoy dinner and ballroom dancing with the Uni-
versity Dance Club at the lovely Boulder Coun-
try Club.  Guests are always welcome for $15
per couple per dance, plus the cost of the meal.
Dinner is served at 7:00 p.m. by the Boulder Coun-
try Club, with your choice of two entrees for $40
per couple, including tax and tip. Dancing is from
8:00-11:00 p.m. The remaining dates are:

Feb 3, music by The Earl Lund Group
Apr 28, music by The Naturals

Reservations are required; please call Laura
McCutchen, 449-9968.



FEBRUARY CALENDAR

Art Forum

On Thursday, February 9, we will attend the current show, "The Enchantment of Japan" at the Foot-
hills Art Center in Golden. Four related exhibits "showcase Japanese festival art, temple gardens,
classic woodblock prints, and the work of regional artists influenced by Japan". Meet at the Table
Mesa Shopping Center, the parking lot near Ski Swap and North Face, to carpool at 9:30 a.m. Call

Boyce Sher, 449-9092, for lunch reservations.

Book Discussion, Daytime

The group will meet Tuesday, February 28, from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m., to discuss Twilight Over Burma by
Inge Sargent. The hostess will be Janet Ross. Her address is 500 Mohawk and the group will meet in
the first floor commons room at the apartment building where Janet lives. Janet's phone number is
499-0198. The author, Inge Sargent, will be present to discuss her book.

Book Discussion, Evening

The group will meet Thursday, February 9, at 7:45 p.m., at the home of Gerri Bean, 2755 Juilliard; her
phone is 499-1688. The book will be A Writer's Diary by Virginia Woolf.

International Qut-To-Lunch Bunch

The group will meet Thursday, February 23. Marilyn Peltzer and Ros Pfaff are the hostesses. For
further information, please call Pat Roll, 492-3105.

Places of Interest

On Thursday, February 23, the group will visit the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception. We will
have a private tour of the cathedral, given by Tom Hurley, who will tell us about their many works of
art. This cathedral is known as the Pope's Cathedral. We will meet in front of the store Tuesday
Morning, located in the Meadows Shopping Center, at 9:00 a.m. to car pool. Please call Mary Stein,
443-6211, if you have any questions or would like to attend this event.

Tea and Travel

The program for this month will be "Travels in Egypt" which will be presented by Alice Doyle. The
group will meet at 1:30 p.m., on Tuesday, February 28. The meeting will be at Alice's home, 777
Gaptor Road; her phone number is 499-9792. Marilyn Peltzer will be the co-hostess for this event.

Walking Group, Eas

This group meets every Monday at 10:00 a.m. by Viele Lake in the parking lot on Gillaspie Drive,
nearest Endicott Drive. These walks have very little elevation gain. Please call Gertie Phelps, 499-

1718, for any questions.



WOMEN'S COTTAGE #1 LUNCHEON

Maybe you haven't noticed the charming gingerbread trim and decorative ironwork of the little house
on campus next to the Economics Building. You can't geta good look at it from your car buzzing by
on Broadway. But if you walk along that particular section of sidewalk, you will discover one of the
unpolished gems of the CU Boulder campus.

Women's Cottage #1 was built in two phases, in 1884 and 1885, to house women students. Cottage #1
is the last of the four original women's dormitories on campus. The dining hall could seat 100 people
when the building was first occupied. In 1910, Cottage #1 was the home of two student organiza-
tions, the YWCA and Women's League. The Home Economics Department occupied the second floor
in 1920. Currently, the building is the home of the Women's Studies Program and provides classroom
and office space for the English Department. This building has a rich history, and the CU Foundation
has a plan to save it from deterioration and restore it as a historic landmark on the Boulder campus.
Twenty-five club members and other interested women met for lunch on January 10th to discuss the
funding of the renovation of Women's Cottage #1. A representative of the CU Foundation, Diane
Greenlee, told the history of the building, described the necessary work, and explained the progress
of the project. Research on the renovation of Cottage #1 began in 1989. Subsequently, a plan was
approved by the CU Board of Regents and the appropriate Legislative committees. Foundation Of-
ficer, Carroll Bowman, distributed copies of the proposed conceptual floor plan for the building. The
renovation will result in a beautiful historic structure that satisfies the needs of modern educators and
meets the state guidelines for campus buildings. Plans include excavation of the basement for addi-
tional storage, repair of a deteriorating and inadequate foundation, and landscaping to correct a drain-
age problem. The building will be renovated to satisfy current building codes and provide access to
the handicapped. Original woodwork, fireplaces, and the beautiful curved balustrade will be pre-
served. The interior of the building will be returned as closely to 1885 conditions as funds allow.
Projected cost for the renovation of Women's Cottage #1 is $1,000,000, explained Foundation Devel-
opment Officer, Anne Marie Kemp. A fund raising steering committee first met in March, 1993, and
began the process of securing the money necessary for the preservation of this important building.
They are currently negotiating large gifts which will total $800,000. In addition, the committee has
secured a $100,000 matching grant from the Colorado Historical Society. They have contacted a num-
ber of organizations in an effort to come up with the money to match that grant. As an incentive,
donations of various amounts in excess of $10,000 bring the opportunity to name a part of the build-
ing to honor an individual or group of the donor's choice.

Ms. Greenlee thanked us for the opportunity to present this project to the UWC, a group with a long
history of dedication and service to the University. She said, historically, women have not seen them-
selves as donors, particularly not to a project of this type. The Foundation representatives empha-
sized the natural connection between CU women's history and our Club, which has been a part of the
University community for 75 years. She encouraged us to discuss the role the UWC might play in
raising funds to preserve Women's Cottage #1. Club President, Karen Diamond, agreed that we would
explore the possibilities. President-elect, Caryl Kassoy, reminded us that the UWC Board voted to
support this project two years ago.

Thanks to the efforts of the Foundation, Women's Cottage #1 will be restored. The CU Boulder cam-
pus building will once again sparkle and shine. What are your thoughts on the project? How do you
feel about the possibility of the UWC "polishing" our campus gem? Club members who wish to make
a donation or have ideas, suggestions or comments on this project, should contact President Karen

Diamond or Board member Jane Butcher.
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MESSAGES

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB APRIL 1995
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THE UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO AT BOULDER SO
Dear UWC Friends:

Our last lecture luncheon, March 14th, with Chancellor Roderic Park addressing 52 UWC members,
was a terrific conclusion to a very successful series! Chencellor Park's lecture was entitled: Buffalo Futures: Are
we buying long or selling short? Those who attended were not disappointed with Chancellor Park's most
optimistic, informative and forthright message. We all learned that the Chancellor is by no means a man who
minces his words. Kudos to President-Elect Caryl Kassoy for her great job arranging the series.

At the March 14th luncheon, the following slate of officers were elected for the 1996-97 academic year:

President-elect: Toni Smokler
Treasurer-elect: Imelda Hermes
Secretary-elect: JoAnn Crandall

Congratulations to Toni, Imelda and JoAnn and best wishes for an outstanding term.

Our last function for this academic year is the Annual Honors Tea on May 2nd at the home of President
Judith Albino. Invitations with all the details will be mailed shortly. We shall be honoring UWC retirees and
recognizing the recipients of the UWC President's Award and our Annual Women's Award, The Margaret

Willard Award.

The University Women's Club, originally named the Faculty Women's Club, was formed in 1919. Mar-
garet Love Wheeler Willard was the organization's first president. After reviewing the extensive research report
presented by member Beverly Irons, it became quite clear to the Board that our award should be named after
Margaret Willard. She possessed every attribute our award seeks to honor: a superb intellect, a good role
model, an ability to exercise great initiative, and, by virtue of her exceptional accomplishments, a capacity to
bring honor to UCB women and the University of Colorado. Because this Messages could not accommodate
Beverly's report, a complete copy will be printed in May.

The annual Tri-Boards meeting for the outgoing Executive Board, the incoming 1995-96 Executive Board
and the 1996-97 Board-elect is scheduled for 11:00 A.M. on May 9th at my home. Following a pot-luck luncheon,
this year's Board members will present year-end reports and assist incoming Board members in planning for

next year.

Board members Jane Butcher and Eloise Pelton currently are developing a plan that will give our mem-
bers the opportunity and privilege to assist the University in renovating Women's Cottage Number One. A
detailed fund raising proposal will be presented in our May Messages. (Please refer to our February/March
issue for a review of the Cottage project.)

BIA is ready for take-off on April 18th! Special thanks to Ann Hayes for donating long hours, artistic
talent and computer skills and for producing a simply wonderful invitation. And thanks, also, to the CU Pub-
lications Office for donating the photographs used in the invitation. I hope to see you all at this marvelous

event!

Karen Diamond
UWC President, 1994-95



UWC PROGRAM

SPRING FASHION SHOW
TUESDAY, APRIL 18, 1995
GLENN MILLER BALLROOM

HONORS PROGRAM
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 1995
PRESIDENT'S HOUSE/CU CAMPUS

FROM OUR ARCHIVES

"The founding women of the Faculty Women's
Club met informally from 1919 to 1924. The first
meeting was held December 12, 1919, at the home
of Mrs. George Norlin, wife of the fifth president
of the University of Colorado. The first president
of the club was Mrs. James Willard. By 1926, the
membership included one hundred eighty-five in
Boulder and one hundred forty-five in Denver.
During these years the exchange of educational
programs, such as Child Welfare Research, and
social events with members of the School of Medi-
cine Faculty Women's Club, was established as a
tradition of this organization."

This excerpt is taken from our UWC yearbook.
Call Marilee de Goede, 449-1055, to place your
order. The price is $8. Yearbooks will be on sale
at the Spring Fashion Show.

MESSAGES WILL BE PUBLISHED ONCE A MONTH. IF YOU
HAVE SOMETHING YOU WOULD LIKE INCLUDED IN THE
NEWSLETTER, PLEASE SEND IT TO: CAROL BORN, MESSAGES
NEWSLETTER EDITOR, 8223 KINCROSS WAY, BOULDER 80301-
4243 OR CALL AT 581-9139 NO LATER THAN THE 15TH OF THE
MONTH PRECEDING THE MONTH OF PUBLICATION.
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APRIL CALENDAR

Art Forum

The group will meet Thursday, April 6,at 9:30 a.m.
at the Table Mesa parking lot, south of North Face.
Please bring a blank check for lunch. Call Boyce
Sher, 449-9092, for further details.

Book Discussion, Daytime

The group will meet Tuesday, April 25, at 2:00 p.m.
at Mary Lind's, 920 Jasmine Circle, Boulder. Her
phone number is 444-3571. The book for review

is A Very Long Engagement by Sebastien Japrissot.
It is the 1991 winner of the Prix Interallie and has

been translated from French.

Book Discussion, Evening

On Thursday, April 13, this group will meet at the
home of Cindy Cash at 7:45 p.m. Her address is
4323 North 30th Street. Call her for directions, 442-
7306. The book will be Nobody Nowhere by
Donna Williams.

Garden Club

This interest group is looking for a new co-chairs.
Toni Smokler and Carol Born will be ending their
commitment as co-chairs in August.

University Dinner-Dance Club

The next dance will be Friday, April 28, at the Boul-
der Country Club; music will be by The Naturals.
Membership in the club has been offered for the
season; however, guests are always welcome for
$15/couple per dance, plus the cost of the meal.
Dinner is served at 7:00 p.m. by the Boulder Coun-
try Club, with your choice of two entrees for $40/
couple, including tax and tip. Dancing is from
8:00 to 11:00. Call Laura McCutchen, 449-9968,

for reservations. iy
.

N,

25 r

i NGRS

r’fl'ull'

LYRIC MUSIC PROGRAM

With an attendance of about 150, and some twenty
members contributing to refreshments, the Lyric
Music Program on Friday evening, February 3, in
the Imig Music Theater, was the most successful
in its four-year history. Two former Lyric Theater
Singers rejoined the group at the last minute when
two regular members became ill and they enter-
tained us with excerpts from their two spring pro-
ductions: Hansel and Gretel and Street Scene. Ac-
companists were Dr. Robert Spillman, head of the
piano faculty, and Dr. Mutsumi Moteki of Japan,
a new faculty member this year.

Ashraf Sweilan, the Egyptian music student who
played the lead role in Italian Girl in Algiers last
fall, acted as lighting director. Michael Nash, the
Lyric Theater Program's Technical Director, set up
two refreshments' areas on either side of the stage
which worked well to accommodate our audience.
Members' response to providing a variety of baked
goods, six gallons of apple cider, and paper cups
and napkins was most gratifying. The Telephone
Tree and Mailing Chair were also part of the plan-
ning committee.

Two years ago, the Lyric Theater Singers went on
tour to the Orient, and, this summer, they will
participate in a Chautauqua-like program that
targets several small towns along the Front Range.

Again, so as not to conflict with the Boulder Bach
Festival in late January, Dr. Dennis Jackson, Di-
rector of the Lyric Theater Program, and Chair
Edith Dell'Apa, have set the next Music Program
date for Friday evening, February 2, 1996.
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MESSAGES

UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB MAY 1995

Dear UWC Friends:

My "tour" is coming to an end and I can honestly tell you that the two days [ spent biking the Colorado
Rockies in the summer of '94 seem like an eternity compared to this year as president. It has been a fleeting year,
one that [ have enjoyed immensely and one that I will remember fondly. This "ride” was a downhill, wind-in-
my-favor, experience! I had so much help "pedaling” from many talented and supportive women! Thank you to
the 1994-95 Board, to the Interest Group chairs and to all the wonderful members of the UWC who, each in her
own special way, has contributed to the growth and success of our organization.

Congratulations to Rosa Cyrus-Goetz and Joan Lee Mikulas for producing a "simplee maahvalous”
Fashion Show! This event has become a truly spectacular production, showcasing the breadth of our members'
unique capabilities year after year. Many thanks also to the energetic committee: Sylvia Campbell, Edith
Dell'Apa, Nada Djuric, Doris Goodrich, Rosie Hauge, Anne Hayes, Imelda Hermes, Mame Irwin, Boyce
Sher, Inge Peate, and to the members of the Garden Club who made all of the table arrangements for this year’s

show.

The UWC Scholarship was awarded to Ramona Gonzales, an honors student who has an eager eye on
veterinary medicine school. The Scholarship Committee, led by Mame Irwin, included Jolene Quigley and
Deborah Taylor. As always, there were many deserving students and we thank the committee members for the
extreme care they took in identifying the one who was most worthy. And sincere thanks to the many women
who gave generously to the Scholarship Fund.

I hope everyone will make your plans to attend the Annual Honors Tea on May 2nd at the home of
President Judith Albino. We will be honoring the recipients of the Margaret Willard Award: Susan Avery, Ceal
Barry, Karen Raforth, and Betty Walters and the recipient of the UWC President's Award: Claudine Garby.
Please come help us celebrate the accomplishments of these outstanding women. We also will recognize UWC
retirees and acknowledge the role each of them has played in serving the University. Reservations can be made
by calling Brenda Geers or Rhoda Nozik.

Enclosed in this newsletter is a flyer that describes how each of us can have the honor and privilege of
assisting in the renovation of Women's Cottage Number One. This is the only approach we will use to raise
money for this exciting project there will be no other fundraising events. Please review the flyer carefully and
give this request your most sincere consideration. Whata magnificent feather in the cap of the UWC 1f we could
have 100% participation by our membership.

[ wish you all a glorious summer, filled with all good things. My heartfelt thanks for a great year.
Fondly,

Karen Diamond
UWC President, 1994-95




UWC PROGRAM

HONORS PROGRAM
TUESDAY, MAY 2, 1995
PRESIDENT'S HOUSE/CU CAMPUS

MAY CALENDAR
Hiking Group (regular)

This group will meet in a new location for the month
of May - in the middle parking lot next to Viele Lake.
The hike will be on Friday, May 5 at 9:00 a.m. For
the summer, please note the change of date and lo-
cation! The group will meet on Friday, June 16, at
8:30 a.m.; parking will be in the lot next to the
Chautauqua Ranger Station. If you have not hiked
the previous month or would like more information,
please call Martha Jones, 499-0788.

International OQut-To-Lunch

The luncheon will be on May 25. Hostesses Dee
Zafiratos and Pat Orton will be contacting everyone
with details. T

x‘li : 5 ‘7_ =2 ]
sk T““\hﬁ;ﬁ

UWC BOARD MEMBERS

HONORARY CO-PRESIDENTS.......... PRES.JUDITH ALBINO

CATHY PARK

PRESIDENT o ot T e b T B KAREN DIAMOND
SECRETARY: ..o i i Sh i S BEVERLY IRONS
TREASURER v vnnmanantassindiinns: MARILYN PELTZER
FASHION: SHOW. ..iv. s o idimsinsiin o ROSA CYRUS-GOETZ
JOAN LEE MIKULAS

HISTORTAN ... oo s bibdnanth i s JUNE KRANTZ
COTTAGE NO:EREP et leiialiininnn JANE BUTCHER
HOSPITALIEEY-RETWORK: ... st BRENDA GEERS
INFERES EGROUIPS ¥ o U et ety ELLENGILLE
MARION RAMIREZ

LOAN FURD ot ... JANET NUZUM
MAILING NANWEI SU
MEMBERSHIP. - 50l sarindees s ifoisisians MARCIA ELWOOD
ME S GRS, o e Ty C s CAROL BORN
MUSTIE PROGRAM.....omomisiims st EDITH DELL'APA
BASEPRBSIDENT ... 50 vt iobebsionin RHODA NOZIK
PROIGRAM . Lo s s s manei sty CARYL KASSOY
PUBEICITY o i s i JOANN CRANDALL
SCHOLARSHIP:. ... vva i sl st i ey MAME IRWIN
SERVICE PROJBCTS i vl atind CLAUDINE GARBY
TELEPHONE TREE...........ccececvvinrrvencn. . ETHEL PANKOVE
WINTER PARTY. ..c.iiviconmveisiititi cisisssiibnim; ELOISE PELTON
YEARBOOK SALES: ..o MARILEE DE GOEDE

UWC EXECUTIVE BOARD 1995-96
PRESIDENT-ELECTE .\ drrssivmhinn S GARY L KASSOY
SECRETARY-ELECT ..................... JOAN LEE MIKULAS

D TREASURBR-ELECT oo it seivsssimn i sosesvina. ELLEN GILLE

YEARBOOKS

tthe S

Yearbooks will be on sale

ah




Rowips §
A

SRS, Tt i \i\ ‘ii

This rendering of Cottage No. 1 by UWC member, artist Lillian Kennedy, is used by the CU Foundation in
furthering the renovation project.

Since its construction in 1884, Cottage No. 1 has served as a gathering place for women. During the pioneer
days of the University, the Cottage provided sleeping rooms for twelve women students, a bath, and an office
for the chaperone. In 1902, Mary Elwell (later Mrs. Fred Folsom) described her life in the dormitory: "We had to
furnish our own rooms. The only thing in them was a small stove for heat and to give us hot water. The
University furnished a boy to carry wood and coal to the doors of our rooms . . . There was only one entertain-
ing room, and it was very small. We used to fight to see who would get the room for the evening.” At that time,
the Women's League and the YWCA also used the Cottage and were soon joined by the Dean of Women who
both worked and resided there. In 1924, the Cottage was renovated and became known as the Women's Build-
ing. It continued to serve as the only dormitory for women until the completion in 1934 of a larger women's
residence hall. Since the 1930's, the Cottage has served as a center for various academic and administrative
activities and is today the home of the Women Studies Program.

UWC has been supporting the efforts to renovate the Cottage since the announcement in 1992 that funds would
have to be raised for serious corrective construction to insure a future for the building. Recently, a major contri-
bution to the project was made by Commander James A. Woodruff, Jr., and that generous gift in honor of his
deceased wife has resulted in the decision to name the cottage, "The Hazel Gates Woodruff Cottage for Women

Studies”.

Cottage No. 1, with its beautiful Victorian detailing, is certainly one of the most historically significant struc-
tures on the Boulder campus and is an important reminder to us all of the more than a century-long presence of

women at the University of Colorado.



COTTAGE NUMBER ONE RENOVATION PROJECT

During its 76-year history, the University Women's Club has supported the University during many times of
urgent need. Macky Auditorium, the CU Libraries, Wardenburg, the Alumni Center, as well as our own schol-
arships and loans, are programs that have benefited from UWC financial support. Since 1992, the UWC has
participated in plans to rescue and preserve the 1884 site of the first women's dormitory. The CU Foundation
must succeed in securing gifts and pledges of one million dollars by the end of 1995 to ensure that the project

goes forward.

In February, 1995, the UWC Board voted to offer our membership the opportunity to participate in raising a
targeted amount of $25,000 toward that goal. By reaching this target, we expect to be able to name some portion
of the building. We ask each UWC member to make a gift or pledge. A $100 gift per family would allow us to
meet our goal, but we welcome contributions in any amount. The CU Foundation will keep track of Club
members' contributions and will mail acknowledgements to each contributor. If you have questions, please call
Anne Marie Kemp at the Foundation Office (492-7889).

L

To ensure proper crediting of your TAX DEDUCTIBLE gift, piease return this form to Cottage Renovation
Fund, Arts and Sciences Development Office, P.O. Box 1140, Boulder, CO 80306.

UWC Member Name

Phone Number

Address

Enclosed is my gift of $ , payable to the CU Foundation for the University Women's Club
Cottage Renovation Fund.

My corporate matching gift form is enclosed.

I would like to pledge $ . Please contact me to arrange payment of my pledge in installments.

[ would like to contribute $ through payroll deduction. Please contact me to arrange this.

Please send information about bequests and gift planning opportunities.

Please charge my gift to VISA MasterCard American Express.
(Indicate if this is a pledge to be charged over months, and, if so, how many months.)

Card Number Expiration Date

Signature



MARGARET LOVE WHEELER
WILLARD

The University Women's Club, originally named the
Faculty Women's Club, was formed in 1919. Margaret
Love Wheeler Willard was the first President of the
Faculty Women's Club.

Margaret Love Wheeler was a native of Fort Smith,
Arkansas, and a graduate of Wellesley College, class of
1898. She moved to Boulder with her family in 1906.
In 1908, she earned a master's degree at the University
of Colorado where she became an instructor in the En-
_ glish Department. Margaret Wheeler was "one of the
most prominent in Boulder's social set.” She was a
member of the Fortnightly Club and Delta Gamma so-

rority.

In January, 1912, Margaret Wheeler, "a cultured and
charming lady", married CU Professor James F. Willard,
"the last bachelor at the University." After several re-
cent weddings, James Willard was the remaining un-
married man on the CU faculty. The couple's romance
was well known; they had been engaged for six months.
It was even noted in a local newspaper's wedding an-
nouncement that there was speculation they were al-
ready secretly married. James Willard had been a mem-
ber of the History Department faculty since 1906, and
was appointed chairman in 1907. He was one of the
most popular professors on campus.

In August, 1912, the Willards left for Europe on the first
of several sabbatical trips to England. James Willard
was a scholar of international reputation. One of his
specialties was English medieval history. Margaret
Willard assisted her husband in his research and con-
ducted her own research on these trips. During one of
their visits to England, Margaret Willard collected ma-
terial for a book which she edited, entitled, Letters on
the American Revolution of 1774-1776, published in
1925. Professor James Willard died in 1935. After his
death, Margaret Willard assisted in the completion of
his unfinished book, The English Government at Work
1327-1336. She was also credited with assistance in his
research on the Pikes Peak gold rush and Willard's work
on the Dictionary in America.

Margaret W. Willard was active in many civic and
University organizations. From 1932-1936, she served
as chairman of the Boulder County Child Welfare As-
sociation, an institution dedicated to aiding, "the men-
tal, physical, and moral development of the children
of Boulder." Among her collection of recipes was one
entitled, "Creamed Chipped Beef for 40 Children".
Mrs. Willard served as President of the Faculty
Women's Club andwas a sponsor of the student
organizatio. Mrs. Willard was also advisor to the CU
chapter of Delta Gamma sorority from about 1930 to
1945. She was noted for her leadership during the
World War II years in a letter written to her in 1942.
"In these days, it is not a simple matter to find women
who feel that they have the time to devote to sorority
matters ... " . Margaret Willard was a member of the
Episcopal church and maintained her membership in
the Fortnightly Club until her death in 1955.

Written by Beverly Irons, researched from the Archives,
University of Colorado, Boulder Libraries (Willard
Collection).




We mourn the recent death of our dear friend, Helen Carpenter. Helen was a member of the UWC since 1924.
She worked at the University for forty-six years, including positions as the Director of the Department of Stu-
dent Personnel and the Director of the Placement Office. In 1965, she received the Robert Stearns Award.
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